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FROM THE EDITOR

Dear Colleagues,

I would like to inform you about the second issue of this year. We have five research articles, three case reports, and 
one letter to the editor. The first research article evaluates the effectiveness of group training with a game (puzzle) 
after face-to-face training and the satisfaction of health care professionals in a second-line hospital. The second 
one shows that clinical immunologists should be aware of the fact that the patients with common variable immune 
deficiency might have diminished bone mineral density, especially if they have low folic acid and high ALP levels 
and lymphopenia. The third article concludes that latex is not only a cause of occupational allergy for health care 
workers but can also cause allergic complaints in those sharing the same environment. The fourth one shows the 
importance of the needle length of adrenaline auto injectors and reveals that the risk for inadequate intramuscular 
adrenaline delivery is higher in women, especially in those with higher body mass index, when injectors with 
the standard length are used. The fifth research article shows that adult patients with bronchiectasis may have 
a variety of immunological abnormalities in addition to hypogammaglobulinemia. The first of the case reports 
is on retroperitoneal abscess probably due to BCG vaccination in a patient with combined immune deficiency. 
The second one reports an infant with anaphylaxis due to garlic allergy. The last one reports cold and aquagenic 
urticaria in an adolescent girl. The letter is about inhalation medication use during the pandemic we have been 
going through since December 2019. 

As the editorial team, we wish all of you healthy days and hope this pandemic ends soon.

Gül KARAKAYA
Editor


